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PG&E reported in its April 2, 2012 Second Update to Response to the Oil (Second

Update) that it had determined that 9.1 miles (0.2%) of PG&E’s gas transmission pipelines

(57 segments) had a Maximum Allowable Operating Pressure (MAOP) inappropriate for their

current class location. Since filing its Second Update, PG&E has identified a portion

(0.15 miles) of an additional segment that changed up in class and had an MAOP inappropriate

for its current class location. PG&E has taken action to make this segment commensurate with

its current class location.

This error does not raise a safety issue, as this segment has been successfully hydro tested

to a pressure that supports the prior MAOP. However, due to the relative timing of the pressure

test on this segment and the date of class change, PG&E is revising the MAOP of this segment.

As explained in PG&E’s June 30, 2011 Class Location Study Report, PG&E initially did

not know the date of class change for the affected segments. See June 30, 2011 Report, at

pages 5-6. PG&E completed its analysis of the approximate dates of class change before filing
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its Second Update to Response to the OIL As noted in the Second Update, 162 segments appear

to have changed class by 1971.

Generally, the regulations allow operators to operate pipeline segments that have

experienced a change in class at the hoop stress permissible one class lower (i.e., “one class out”)

where the segment has been pressure tested for a minimum of 8 hours at a sufficient pressure.

See 49 C.F.R. § 192.611(a). However, this only applies where a change in class occurred after

1971. Under 49 C.F.R. Section 192.607, since repealed, operators were required to make an

initial determination of class location by April 15, 1971, and to confirm or revise the MAOP of

segments that were not commensurate with their initial class on or before December 31, 1974.

Accordingly, PG&E does not believe it is correct to rely upon a post-1974 pressure test for

isegments that experienced a class change prior to 1971.

One of the 162 segments where the class changed prior to 1971 was incorrectly assigned

an MAOP “one class out” based upon Section 192.611(a). That segment is Line 300B,

segment 164.1, a class 2 segment in the City of Daggett. Segment 164.1 had a pressure test in

2001 at a test pressure of 872 psig, and was operating one class out with an incorrect MAOP of

688 psig (71.9% SMYS). In March 2012, PG&E reduced the MAOP of this segment to 574 psig

(60.04% SMYS). PG&E is reducing the MAOP an additional one pound to 573 psig (59.9%

SMYS), which is commensurate with its class 2 status, and is currently operating the segment

below this pressure.

As stated above, although this error does not raise a safety issue because the relative

timing of a class change (e.g., a class change in 1970 versus in 1974) and a subsequent pressure

- PG&E has simultaneously filed an Errata in R.l 1-02-019 in part identifying this same issue. PG&E is currently 
analyzing its entire gas transmission system to identify any other segments that may be affected and will update the 
Commission of the results.
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test makes no difference as a matter of public safety or to the steel pipe itself, it does impact

PG&E’s understanding of whether it is permissible to operate “one class out” pursuant to Section

192.611(a).
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